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Return Service Requested 

Don’t wait until the last minute to share your news!  If there are any announcements that you 
would like to see in the December bulletin, be sure to let the office know by the deadline, 

November 15th.  This allows for enough time for approval, editing, printing, and mailing out the 

bulletin to be received by the 1st of the month. 

You can send an email (SaintsConstantine-HelenHon@mail.goarch.org), call the office (521-

7220), or drop by with a hard copy of your requested announcement. 

Future Announcements 

If you no longer wish to 

be on our mailing list, just 

let the office know by 

phone, fax, mail, or email 

GOING ELECTRONIC 
In an effort to keep everyone better informed, our Office is now offering the monthly bulletin 

“Shorelines” electronically. The format and contents will be the same, and subscribers can choose to 

read online, download and save, or print a hard copy. Further, we hope to use this service in the 

future to make notification of upcoming events at Ss Constantine & Helen and to share important 

news items. 

To begin receiving your bulletin electronically, simply send an e-mail to Lisa in the Church Office, 

at: saintsconstantine-helenhon@mail.goarch.org, with “Bulletin Electronic Subscription” in the 
subject line. 
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My Dear Spiritual Ohana, 

 

I would like to share with you some 

excellent “food for thought” from a great and 

wise Elder of the Church, Elder Paisios. 

 

  Flies and Bees - Advice from Elder 

Paisios 

 

Father Paisios provides us with wise advice 

about negative thinking using an example of 

flies and bees.  As usual he is most insightful. 

 

"I know from experience that in this life 

people are divided in two categories.  A third 

category does not exist; people either belong 

to one of the other.  The first one resembles 

the fly.  The main characteristic of the fly is 

that it is attracted by dirt.  For example, when 

a fly is found in a garden full of flowers with 

beautiful fragrances, it will ignore them and 

will go sit on top of some dirt found on the 

ground.  It will start messing around with it 

and feel comfortable with the bad smell.  If the 

fly could talk, and you asked it to show you a 

rose in the garden, it would answer: "I don't 

even know what a rose looks like.  I only know 

where to find garbage, toilets, and 

dirt."  There are some people who resemble 

the fly.  People belonging to this category 

have learned to think negatively, and always 

look for the bad things in life, ignoring and 

refusing the presence of good. 

 

 

The other category is like the bee whose main 

characteristic is to always look for something 

sweet and nice to sit on.  When a bee is found 

in a room full of dirt and there is a small 
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piece of sweet in a corner, it will ignore the dirt and will 

go to sit on top of the sweet.  Now, if we ask the bee to 

show us where the garbage is, it will answer: "I don't 

know.  I can only tell you where to find flowers, sweets, 

honey and sugar; it only knows the good things in life 

and is ignorant of all evil."  This is the second category 

of people who have a positive way of thinking, and see 

only the good side of things.  They always try to cover up 

the evil in order to protect their fellow men; on the 

contrary, people in the first category try to expose the 

evil and bring it to the surface. 

 

 

When someone comes to me and starts accusing other 

people, and puts me in a difficult situation, I tell him the 

above example.  Then, I ask him to decide to which 

category he wishes to belong, so he may find people of 

the same kind to socialize with." 

 

From Elder Paisios on the Holy Mountain by Priest-

Monk Christodoulos, p.43-44 
 

The quote above is filled with godly wisdom. The 

Elder’s words of wisdom are applicable for each and 

every one of us living in the world. We are bombarded 

with so many spiritual challenges in our daily lives.  

After all, we truly live in a “spiritual arena.”  St. Paul in 

his Letter to the Ephesians 6:12 confirms this when he 

says:  ñFor we do not wrestle against flesh and blood, 

but against principalities, against powers, against the 

rulers of the darkness of this age, against spiritual hosts 

of wickedness in the heavenly places.ò 

So let us always strive to “be the bees” and dispel and 

dissipate the darkness that surrounds us, being 

instruments of God’s Light as He intends us to be. 

With Love in Christ, 

+Fr. Alexander   

 

 

 

(Continued from page 1) Rev. Father Alexander Leong 
Church Staff 

Lisa Yuet Y. Fong ~ Office Secretary 

Marina Saikevych ~ Bookkeeper 
 

2014 Parish Council 
Carlos Moreno ~ President 

Jim McCoy ~ Vice President 

Maria Naval ~ Secretary 

Julie Liļina ~ Treasurer 

Christina Dimitrion, Eres Eddy, Anita 
Higashi, Shota Mcheidze, & Lucian 

Saikevych 
 

Sunday School Director 
Presbytera Nicole Leong 

Sunday School Teachers 

Alice Malick, Alma Chu, Mindy 
Scordilis, Jamie Nunn, Shota Mcheidze, 

Dimitri Nicholas, Shawn Chu 

Philoptochos Board 
Harriet Medes ~ President 

Anita Akel ~ Vice President 

Fran Hallonquist ~ Treasurer 

Alice Malick ~ Recording Secretary 

Suzanne Akiona ~ Corr. Secretary 

 ~ Advisor  

Suzanne Akiona, Christina Dimitrion 
 

Choir~Chanters 
Music Director ~ Orest Saikevych 

Protopsaltis ~ Gregory Malick 

Parish Ministries 
Aloha Youth ChoirñStelio Scordilis 

Bookstore ~ Eres & John Eddy 

Greek Dance Groups  ~ Dianna Graves 

Greek School ~ John Giannakopoulos 

Web Master ~ Julie Liļina  
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DANCE GROUP NEWS  

C O F F E E   H O U R  

1.  Thank you to our October  Sunday Coffee Hour sponsors!  

 Mr. & Mrs. Malick   Mr. Scordilis & Family  

 Church Choir    Mr. John Eddy & Family  

2. Each individual/family is requested to sponsor a coffee hour one Sunday per year.  

 Please sign up on the 2014 Coffee Hour calendar that is posted outside of the 

 Social Hall.   

3.  You may sign up directly on the calendar or contact Suzanne Akiona or Frances 

Rizzo.  

4.  Instructions/tips for sponsoring a coffee hour can be found in a new 3 -ring binder 

in the Social Hall (in overhead cupboard).   

5.  The Ladies of Philoptochos appreciate any donations of coffee supplies, including 

paper supplies to help defray some of the coffee hour expenses.   

6.  If you are hesitant to prepare and serve a coffee hour yourself, consider making a 

monetary donation.   

7.  Friendly Reminder:  Please do not bring non -Lenten food including cake & ice 

cream during fasting periods.    

 

**SAVE THE DATE**  

Please join us for a PAMPERED CHEF COOKING PARTY.  This is a fundraiser for our 
Greek Dance Group.   

Dance Group Fundraiser  

PAMPERED CHEF DISPLAY BY CARRI POTHIER  

Date:   Sunday, November 9, 2014  

Time & Location:  1:00 p.m. at the Church Social Hall  

 

Please RSVP by November 7, 2014 to Dianna at 254 -3942 or at 
bdgraves6@msn.com  (So we will have enough food for sampling).  (Order some 

Kitchen Items for yourself or as a Holiday Gift for someone).  

(Please bring your friends, family, or neighbors to this event just RSVP the 

number of people attending so we will have enough food for sampling.)  

Here is the Online Link if you cannot attend, purchases are sent to USA and all 
FPO/APO addresses:  http://tinyurl.com/greekdanceFRpage.   

 

Thank You & Mahalo,   

Dianna Graves  

Dance Ministry Director     
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PARISH  COUNCIL  TEAMS  

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 2  ERES EDDY 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 9  JULIE LICINA 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 16 ANITA HIGASHI  

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 23 T.B.A. 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 30 MARIA NAVAL 

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS AND T HEIR NEWS 

Scheduling an Event?  
BEFORE scheduling meetings, parties, or any 

other event at church -social hall, kitchen, or 
office rooms, PLEASE be sure to clear your 

event with the Church Office at least 2 weeks in 

advance.  Doing so will ensure that our church 
facilities are available for all to use, as well as 

prevent confusion and double-bookings. 

Please be aware also that there are rental 

forms to be completed by anyone wishing to 

use our facilities - organization, member or 

non-member. 

Greek Language Class 
The adult Greek Class will be held in the 

conference room (adults and older children) for 

45 minutes and in one of the classrooms 

(younger children) on Sundays after Sunday 

School.  For questions or if you would like to 

attend, be sure to contact Stelio Scordilis. 

Ladies Philoptochos Society News  

Monthly Benefit Garage Sale 

1st Sat of each month 

$20 to reserve your space 

Bring your own table 

Keep your own profits 

 

Our Philoptochos is now selling imported 

Greek products on Sundays as a Fundraiser. 

Open  

Come check out the latest arrivals. 

We have some great new books, gift item, 

and articles for personal devotions. 

See Eres after services on Sundays or 

weekdays by appointment. 

Saints Constantine & Helen  
Book Store is  

 
 

Baby Sitter/Teaching Russian to Children  
 

One of our parishioners is offering her  
services to baby sit and or teach Russian to 
children.  If you are interested in either of 
these, please contact Alina Morrow at:   
alinakotik@yahoo.com.  
 

Beauty, Health &Wellness Fundraiser & 
Christmas Craft Fair  

By Alma Chu  
 

The Philoptochos will hold a November fund-
raiser for our charities.  Please come to our 
"Beauty, Wellness and Christmas Craft Fair" sched-
uled on Saturday, November 15, 2014.  The craft 
fair starts at 8:00 am to 2:00 pm.  There is free 
parking and no entrance fee!  Come one, come all 
and find beauty, health & wellness products plus 
artisan craft items for gift-giving or for yourself!   

<< Church Bookstore Acknowledges >>  
John Eddy and Eres Eddy would like to offer 
their gratitude to the following parishioners for 
their donations to the Church Bookstore:   

Christopher Mann for the donation of Bill 
OôReillyôs ñKilling Jesusò book.   
Luara Emerson for donating the ñEgg in 
Wrapò decorations.  Last of all, ... 

Mary Book for all of your general donations.  
Thank You & Mahalo for your generosity.   
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LITURGICAL LIFE OF OUR PARISH 

WEEKDAY SERVICES FOR THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER  

GREAT VESPERS Sat Nov 1 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

CERVELLI/BEZANDES WEDDING Sat Nov 1  1:30 PM 

SYNAXIS OF THE ARCHANGELS Sat Nov 8 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

ENT. OF THEOTOKOS INTO THE TEMPLE Fri Nov 21 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

MAUI SERVICES Sat Nov 22 Orthros/Liturgy 9:00/10:00 AM 

ST. KATHERINE THE GREAT MARTYR Tue Nov 25 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

 

 

 

Orthodox Book Club 

  The projected date for our upcoming 

gathering and fellowship in the month of 

November will be Tuesday, November 18, 

6:30 to 8 p.m.  Our featured book to read is 

entitled:  Wounded by Love:  The Life and 

the Wisdom of Elder Porphyrios. 

Byzantine Chant 

  Beginning this month, when Fr. Alex 

does not have a Feast Day scheduled in 

the morning, if he is not celebrating ser-

vices in Maui, nor having a Wedding or 

Baptism we will have class from 4 to 5 

p.m. on Saturdays.  Please see weekly 

bulletins for announcements.   

Upcoming Opportunities for Worship & Learning 

Bible Study/Fellowship 

 Our Bible Study/Fellowship resume 

this month!  We discuss the upcoming 

Epistle and or Gospel for the coming Sun-

day.  The time for this is on Saturdays 

from 5 to 6 p.m.  Please see upcoming 

weekly bulletins or listen to Fr. Alex’s 

announcements at the end of Sunday Ser-

vices to confirm.     

Adult Religious Education 

  On Sundays throughout the month, 

whenever possible, we will have Adult 

Religious Education/Fellowship, immedi-

ately after a brief Coffee Hour.  Our regu-

lar meeting place will be downstairs at the 

Bookstore!   
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Aloha Everyone! 

 

     Since August, the Sunday School Teachers, Fr. 

Alex and I have been having a meeting every month 

to promote effective teaching for our students.  We 

would like our children to have some “Faith in 

Action” type of lessons.  In November, there will be 

two lessons which help them to learn about “Giving 

& Receiving”. 

     The first lesson is on November 16th, when the 

students will host coffee hour honoring all Veterans 

and Military families.  The High School aged 

students have been planning the program under the 

guidance of their teacher, Shota, and Mr. Chris 

Mann.  All the teachers have been helping also to 

make this lesson successful for students in all age 

groups.  Please mark your calendar and join the 

Veteran’s Day Cerebration.  If you have a friend 

who is a Veteran, people who are in active duties, 

or their families and relatives, please feel free to 

invite them to join. 

     The second lesson is on November 30th.  All the 

students will go to next door’s Care Home, Plaza At 

Punchbowl, to sing Christmas Carols for the 

residents.  They are practicing the songs with Mr. 

Orest Saikevych and preparing small gifts for the 

residents also.  Parents, it is a holiday weekend, but 

please make an effort to come to church with your 

children on this Sunday.  The caroling will start 

around 11:30 am and last for about a half an hour 

only. 

     Our Sunday School Library has not opened yet, 

but about 30 books have been ordered and delivered 

to our church.  We will also purchase some more 

books from our Church Book Store with the help of 

Mrs. Eres Eddy and Ms. Julie Licina.  Mrs. Roni 

Katsikas and Mrs. Anita Higashi are working to 

organize a system for checking out books.  We just 

need to find a book shelf to put the books in.  

Hopefully, the books will be available for the 

students and the parents soon. 

This month, I would like to share a little wisdom 

from St. Porphyrios with you.  Please read the 

following quote.  

 

'Pray, and when you have to, speak to your children 

with love. Lots of prayer and few words. Lots of 

prayer and few words for everyone. We mustn't 

become an annoyance, but rather pray secretly and 

then speak, and God will let us know in our hearts 

whether the others have accept­ed what we have 

said. If not, we won't speak. We will simply pray 

mys­tically. Because if we speak we become an 

annoyance and make others react or even infuriate 

them. That is why it is better to speak mystically to 

the heart of others through secret prayer rather 

than to their ears. 

 

Pray and then speak. That's what to do with your 

children. If you are constantly lecturing them, you'll 

become tiresome and when they grow up they'll feel 

a kind of oppression. Prefer prayer and speak to 

them through prayer. Speak to God and God will 

speak to their hearts. That is, you shouldn't give 

guidance to your children with a voice that they 

hear with their ears. You may do this too, but above 

all you should speak to God about your children. 

Say, "Lord Jesus Christ, give Your light to my 

children. I en­trust them to You. You gave them to 

me, but I am weak and unable to guide them, so, 

please, illuminate them." And God will speak to 

them and they will say to themselves, "Oh dear, I 

shouldn't have upset Mummy by doing that!" And 

with the grace of God this will come from their 

heart.' 

 

I often speak too much to my children and do not 

see any change in their behavior.  I will try to 

remember to pray to God first…  

 

Love in Christ, 

Pres. Nicole, Sunday School Director 

 

 

Sunday School News  
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Fasting:  Dispelling Confusion About Fast-

ing During Thanksgiving 

by “Orthodoxy and the World” 

 

     On November 27th, America is going to 

celebrate Thanksgiving Day which has a very 

significant role in American families because it 

is one of the few times a year that the family 

gets together.  Thanksgiving Day is also called 

Turkey day because it usually involves a meal 

with turkey or at least a more elaborate meal.  

Most American Orthodox Christians start the 

Nativity Fast on November 15.  How can an 

Orthodox Christian navigate these family gath-

erings, often with family who are not Ortho-

dox, and still keep the Nativity fast?  Fr. 

Panagiotis Papageourgiou of Holy Transfigura-

tion Greek Orthodox Church in Marietta, Geor-

gia very adequately answers this question. 

     Thanksgiving for Americans is a family 

event.  The roots of the feast are found in the 

inclination of the human heart to offer thanks 

to God for the abundance of blessings He has 

bestowed upon us.  Theologically speaking this 

feast is an extension of the Divine Liturgy—the 

Holy Eucharist (in Greek Eucharistia = 

Thanksgiving). 

     As Orthodox Christians, who value the 

unity and strength of the family, we are in-

clined to adopt this feast as our own, especially 

at a time when the institution of the family is 

under attack from all directions.  Considering  

the traditional Thanksgiving meal, however, 

which involves turkey, ham and dairy products, 

Orthodox Christians trying to hold the fast of 

Christmas are faced with the dilemma:  Should 

I hold the fast and go contrary to the estab-

lished social and cultural norms associated 

with Thanksgiving Day or should I break the 

fast in order to facilitate the need of blending in 

and not making others uncomfortable with my 

presence? 

     Several years ago, responding to the request 

of the faithful under it jurisdiction in America, 

the Patriarchate of Constantinople applying 

“economia” discreetly granted its blessing for 

those who live in America to break the fast on 

Thanksgiving Day while focusing on the unity 

of the family and the “eucharistic” aspects of 

the feast, but quickly return to the observance 

of the fast immediately afterwards.  The non-

Orthodox cultural norm is thus transformed 

through our theology and this pastoral ap-

proach to a positive element for the strengthen-

ing of family bonds, while keeping with the 

necessity of our spiritual “ascesis” of fasting.  

 

 

Greek Night 

(An Aloha Youth Choir Fund-Raiser) 

Saturday, November 8, 2014 

6:30-10 pm 

Missing the Greek Festival? 

Missing the Greek Food? 

$10 Admission at the Door  

(includes Greek Plate) 

Email:  AlohaYouthChoir@yahoo.com to RSVP 

Honoring our Veterans & Military Families 

Sunday, November 16, 2014 

Our Sunday School will host the coffee hour to 

honor and pay tribute to all of our Veterans and 

Military families.  Please see Sunday School    

Article on page 4 for additional information! 


